



# Kinross Cycling Club

## Kinross Cycling Club Committee Meeting

Monday 13th June

<b>Present:</b> Maggie Shearer, Jane Timperley, Richard Sanderson (chair), Tim Payne, Graham Millar, Neil Curr, Fran Tierney, Paul Zarb, Sean Stevenson	
<b>Container update</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Now at Loch Leven Larder - £600 cost per year agreed. Transport costs circa £200 but not yet finalized</li> <li>Jane Richard and Paul all have keys. Discussion around adding a key safe to the outside of the container however would need to be glued on s cant drill airtight container</li> <li>Sean to carry out an inventory check with help of volunteers Richard to let John Myerscough know where the new container is.</li> </ul>	Richard
<b>Kit order update</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Order progressing and Items should be available in November</li> <li>Requests for payments will be requested via Spond, Fran set up as Admin. Payments to go directly into the Club Account</li> <li>Men's and Woman's items will be charged at same price despite slight discrepancy in cost due to numbers ordered</li> </ul>	Fran
<b>Sportive Update</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Trev stepping down, use to coordinate timing and entry central. Duncan also stepping down so 2 roles need to be filled. David Haining carrying on - meeting getting set up in July to discuss next year's event</li> <li>Neil Shared final sportive Accounts and talked through numbers, £8.5k provided to Chas.</li> <li>Meeting next month to start planning next year,</li> <li>Finance Update - Neil - passed round overview of finances - proposal to give £500 away to local causes. Sportive committee to decide who gets what - options are Kinross day centre (250), broke not broken (250) and Kleo (100) - if Sportive Committee Agree then bank details need providing to Neil.</li> <li>'Cheque Presentation' to take place once Jerseys arrive and pic sent to the Kinross News Letter</li> </ul>	Paul
<b>Area Updates</b>	All

<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Finance - Neil Provided an overview of position of Club Funds plus update on Club Account Audit (2021 complete, 2020 ongoing)</li> <li>Membership - 180 members signed up - any enquires around membership to be pointed Maggie's direction.</li> <li>Tech - one issue is spam but not much we can do about it. No other updates</li> <li>Kit New Supplier - Decision taken to go with 2 x 2 week windows for Endura Order, however Nopinz remains an option for people who want to get something outside those windows.</li> </ul>	
<b>Cross event</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>taking place on 2nd October, confirmed with SCX</li> <li>2 people required to organize, 10-20 people required for 2 days. Tim and Paul confirmed as two organizers. Course required to set up on the Saturday (6 - 10 people ish) . Need to book venues, arrange barriers, coordinate</li> <li>Tim to speak to Paul and get wheels in motion</li> </ul>	Paul
<b>Awards Night</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Agreement on us having an awards night.</li> <li>Feeler to be put out on a speaker - suggestions on options welcome</li> <li>Venue, grouse and claret to be investigated by Jane</li> </ul>	Jane
<b>Events Update</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Ride leader course - august the 7th - jane provisionally organizing</li> <li>Bike exchange - Jane to bring some proposals for next sessions</li> <li>Maintenance course - Jane to look at arranging a session with 'Pete'</li> </ul>	Jane



# Kinross Cycling Club